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TAPE 224, SIDE A

CHAIR FORD:  Calls the meeting to order at 10:10 a.m.

SB 786 - Public Hearing

005    MELANIE ZERMER, COMMITTEE ADMINISTRATOR:  reviews background of
the bill

010  JANE  MYERS,  OREGON  DENTAL  ASSOCIATION:  Submits  and  reads
written testimony on SB 786 (EXHIBIT A)

064    WENDY GRAVES, DENTAL LAB OWNER:  SB 786 is a compromise -the
industry is already regulated -perspective of Oregon Association of
Dental Labs non-members

106   LLOYD  ATHEARN,  OREGON  HEALTH  DIVISION:  clarifies  role  of
Health Division -neutral third party to appoint task force members -the
division has no position on the bill

138  REP DELL:  the bill suggests  that the purpose  of the task  force
is to study both the need and the justification for the state regulation
-emphasis on effort to resolve industry problems

165    GRAVES:  the industry has made an effort to organize

176  MYERS: the  ODA believes that  the proper  body to regulate  labs
is the Board of Dentistry which is already authorized to act, if needed



SB 925 - Public Hearing

270  FRANK MCCULLAR MD,  OREGON PRESCHOOL IMMUNIZATION  CONSORTIUM AND
HEALTH SYSTEMS IN COLLABORATION: submits and  summarizes written
testimony in

support of SB 925 (EXHIBIT B)

Submitted for the record, testimony from James Lace, MD in support of SB
925 (EXHIBIT C)

TAPE 225, SIDE A

005    MCCULLAR:  continues testimony

031  JEREMY  MCANULTY,  OREGON  HEALTH DIVISION:  submits  and  reads
written testimony in support of SB 925 (EXHIBIT D)

101  JUDY LADD,  BENTON COUNTY HEALTH  DEPARTMENT: submits  and reads
written testimony in support of the bill (EXHIBIT E)

149   SUSAN  WILLIAMS,  OREGON  HEALTH  INFORMATION  MANAGEMENT
ASSOCIATION: testifies in support of the bill -the registry would ease
the problems of obtaining information -discusses confidentiality issue

191  LAURA CHENET LEONARD, OREGON  HEALTHY MOTHERS, HEALTHY BABIES
COALITION: submits and reads written testimony in support of the bill
(EXHIBIT F)

231  ALAN  MELNICK  MD,  WASHINGTON COUNTY  DEPARTMENT  OF  HEALTH  AND
HUMAN SERVICES:  testifies in support of the bill -describes local
perspective of implementing the registry -cost reduction of services

352  MIKE MCKRACKEN, OREGON  MEDICAL ASSOCIATION: testifies  in support
of SB 925 -the OMA has a commitment to develop the system and to
undertake surveys and design work as necessary to insure implementation
of the plan

TAPE 224, SIDE B

003  PAMELA  HYDE,  OREGON  MEDICAL ASSISTANCE  PROGRAMS:  submits  and
reads written testimony in support of SB 925  (EXHIBIT G) 054   
MCCULLAR:  discusses side effects of multiple immunizations

075    ZERMER:  explains fiscal impact of the bill (EXHIBIT H)

HB 2317 - Work Session

092  DELL ISHAM,  OPTICIANS ASSOCIATION  OF OREGON:   the  -2 amendment
would replace the  original  bill  with  the  language  that  would 
allow a

dispensing optician to duplicate ophthalmic lenses upon presentation of
the whole lens by the requestor

100    ZERMER:  technical problem on the -2 amendment has been resolved
-2 amendment (EXHIBIT I) -discusses issues

ISHAM:  answers questions from the members



182  REP MEEK: suggests  putting the Optician Association  under the
Board of Optometry

226    ANN STEINER BURKE:  explains the amendment -relates perspective
of dispensing optician

330    REP EIGHMEY:  discusses liability issue

TAPE 225, SIDE B

BURKE:  does not support the amendment

MOTION: Rep Shields moves  to delete the word,  "ophthalmic" on line 6

and the word, "spectacle" be added

035    REP DELL:  suggests "any ophthalmic lens excluding contacts"

CHAIR FORD:  restates motion -the word, "ophthalmic" is in and after the
word, "lens" on line 6 add

"excluding contacts lens"

048    VOTE:  Hearing no objection, the motion carries

074  MOTION: Rep Shields moves the -2 amendment  to HB 2317 as amended
by the committee

REP MEEK:  discusses how the bill relates to other legislation

095    ISHAM:  this bill addresses consumer choice -Opticians do not
support the expiration date

110    REP DELL:  discusses two year expiration date and consumer
awareness

VOTE:  The motion carries, Rep Meek objects

160  MOTION: Rep  Shields moves  HB 2317 as  amended to  the floor with 
a do pass recommendation

VOTE: In  a roll  call  vote the  motion  carries with  Rep Dell, Rep
Eighmey, Rep Fisher, Rep Luke, Rep Shields  and Chair Ford voting AYE.
Rep Meek votes NO.

Rep Shields will carry the bill

SB 1063 - Work Session

185  REP MEEK:  It is  my understanding  that the  Oregon Medical
Association (OMA) and the midwives have worked out some amendments

195  LAUREN  MOUGHON,  WOMEN'S  RIGHTS  COALITION:  discusses 
possibility of creating a Board  of Midwifery under  the Health Division
 wherein the licensure would be voluntary. -the  OMA  does  not  want 
this  board  to  be  a  part  of  the  Board of Naturopathic Examiners
-discusses appropriations possibility -willing to take part in possible
work group

219    REP LUKE:  has some objections to the bill -the bill would set an



undesirable precedent -describes elements of bill that would please
everyone -registration system -eventual mandatory licensure

260    MOUGHON:  discusses signing of birth certificates -wants as many
midwives as possible to participate -time and outreach to encourage
participation

299    REP LUKE:  suggests setting goals

MOUGHON:  discusses sunset review

319  KATE  DAVIDSON:  discusses  eighty-five  percent  participation  in
two years -voluntary licensure is  goal of  midwives, with  seventy-five
percent compliance

354    BRIAN DELASHMUTT, OREGON NURSES ASSOCIATION: discusses OMA and
ONA parameters: -Health Division instead of BME -composition of the
board -minimum number of deliveries for certification -infant
resuscitation and patient transfer -outcome data, registry -patient
disclosure, no liability coverage by provider -"phased in" requirements:
-certification for purposes of Medicaid reimbursement -monetary
threshold -registry of those not certified

TAPE 226, SIDE A

035    DELASHMUTT:  continues testimony

050    REP LUKE:  discusses timeline

DAVIDSON:  agrees with ONA -licensure for Medicaid reimbursement
-registry of everyone else who signs birth certificates -study of
outcome data

CHAIR FORD:  a sunset clause will support the bill

MOUGHON:  Appropriations is our only concern -Health Division FTE

DELASHMUTT:  the Governor has signed off on that issue

CHAIR FORD:  will discuss with House leadership -the bill will be heard
on Thursday

DELASHMUTT:  discusses phase in and sunset date

114   REP  DELL:  clarification   of  eighty-five  percent   phasing  in
for licensure

REP EIGHMEY:  supports the sunset review

159  DAVIDSON: discusses imposing  regulation on midwives  based on
amount of practice

165    DELASHMUTT:  agrees -regulatory body to intervene if problem
exists

185    CHAIR FORD:  what is the objection to this regulation?

192    DELASHMUTT:  the issue should be resolved this session

202    REP LUKE:  discusses state's involvement



Submitted for the record, written testimony from Sharon Fuchs (EXHIBIT
J)

CHAIR FORD:  Adjourns the meeting at 12:15 a.m.

Submitted by:                   Reviewed by:

Barbara Porter                  Melanie Zermer Clerk                    
      Administrator
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